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Our Vision 

Insieme creiamo studenti per tutta la vita  -  Together we create lifelong learners 

Dear families, 
 
Satisfaction Survey 
Thank you to all our families that have completed the Satisfaction Survey in 2022.  We had 103 parent response, 104 
student responses and 26 staff responses.  We look forward to receiving the results in term 4 to assist us with our 
future growth as a school and planning for 2023. 
 
Learning Journeys 
Due to teachers being away in week 10 our Year 1 classes hosted their learning journeys today.  I was extremely 
impressed to see the quality of the students work not only in their books, but on the walls.  The Year 1 students were 
also able to share a shop experience with their parents as they have recently been learning about money.  The 
remainder of the school will be holding their learning journey on Thursday 22 September.  Please use the online 
booking form to lock in a suitable time for your family. 
 
Assembly  
Our 5/6 students hosted our assembly this week.  It was fantastic to see the confidence of the students presenting 
using the Italian language. Congratulations to all our merit certificate and STAR award recipients.  In term 4 we will 
be using an online ticketing system for families who would like to attend the assembly.  Due to Covid Safety practices 
there will be a limited number of seats available for each assembly. More information will be distributed to the 
community in coming weeks. 
 
Italian Program 
This week we farewell our three students from the University Of Bergamo.  Thank you to our three hosting families 
for the wonderful support they have provided the student teachers during their stay in Australia.  The students have 
been invaluable in the classroom assisting not only the teachers with planning but with our students in small 
groups.  We have recently signed an MOu with the University of Bergamo to continue this fantastic partnership and 
continue to receive native speaking Italian students in the future. 
 
P&C 
Thank you to our wonderful P&C who hosted our Father’s Day store last Friday.  The students greatly appreciated 
the parents who were able to give some of their time to help the students choose a suitable gift.  The stall raised 
over $800.  The P&C met on Monday evening to discuss the use of funds that have been raised in the past few years 
as well as start discussions on the running of Festa in 2023.  Thank you to the preschool P&C for organising the 
coffee van to attend the school to celebrate Father’s Day. 

Friday 9 September Staff Planning Day 

Friday 9 September School Climate and Satisfaction Survey Closes 

Monday 12 September Year 5 Combined Band at Campbell Primary 

Thursday 22 September Learning Journey 

Thursday 23 September Crazy Dress Day 

Friday 23 September Last Day of Term 3 

Monday 10 October First Day of Term 4 

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
24 Loftus Street, Yarralumla  ACT  2600 

Phone:  6142 3250 
Email: info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 

Website: www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 
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Athletics 
Congratulations to the eight YPS students who represented the school at the ACT athletics carnival today.  We look 
forward to hearing the results at the next assembly. 
 
Enrolments 
We currently have 33 students enrolled in our preschool for 2023.  YPS has two sessions that run with 22 students in 
each.  We still have 11 spaces left for 2023.  If you are yet to enrol your child in 2023 or have Italian friends or 
families who would be interested please let them know. 
 
Keep Smiling 
 
Rohan Evans | Principal  
 

      STAR AWARD 
         Awarded to 

          Thomas R                   
                August 2022 
 

Thomas is always kind and respectful towards his peers and his teachers, often celebrating the successes of others. 
When he accidently hurts someone’s feelings (because we are all learning), he listens and learns. Thomas 
consistently models safe behaviours- he is always in the right place in the right time, and he follows teacher 
instructions without hesitation. Thomas is an active learner- he asks lots of questions to make connections between 
what he knows and what he is learning. He always has his best go at learning tasks in English and Italian. 
Congratulations Tommy! 

 

       STAR AWARD 
        Awarded to 

           Parker B                   
              August 2022 
 

Parker is always on the lookout for a peer in need. She often helps her peers to find lost things and make sure they 
feel safe and included throughout the day. Parker asks for help when she needs it, and advocates for others when 
they are having trouble communicating or their needs aren’t being met. She is always kind, respectful and patient 
with adults and children. Parker is an active learner- she listens, thinks, asks questions, and always has her best go at 
every learning task. Parker always acts safely, and she actively supports the safety of her peers. Congratulations 
Parker! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

     STAR AWARD 
        Awarded to 

           Julia Mc                   
 

          September 2022 
 

 

Julia is a friendly and diligent student who consistently applies 100% effort to all learning activities. She uses good 
manners, demonstrates respect when sharing thoughts and contributing to class discussions, and excels in her 
leadership role of IT leader. Julia works effectively through all tasks and offers support to her classmates when they 
experience difficulties. 
Congratulations on being a true Yarralumla STAR, Julia! 

 
 

       STAR AWARD 
          Awarded to 

           Jemima Mc                   
 

              September 2022 
 

 

Jemima contributes a great deal of her time to our school by volunteering her time during lunch and recess. She is 
organised, pays attention to detail and thoroughly enjoys learning new information and new skills. In class Jemima is 
patient and helpful to her fellow students. She loves to share interesting things she has experienced or learned 
outside school with her classmates. Jemima is always ready to learn, takes responsibility for her actions and takes 
great care with school property.  
Congratulations on being a true Yarralumla STAR, Jemima! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

P & C News 
 
 
 
Thanks so much to everyone who attended our P&C meeting on Monday evening. 
After liaising with the school management and teachers, we approved the following expenditure: 
 

• Up to $3,100 for more modern and extra sets of guided readers and home reading resources for year 3/4 

• Up to $2,000 to remove the existing plantings in the Gambari front entrance garden. Further details to come 
on how you can sponsor a plant for the new garden. 

• $5,000 towards an upgrade of the wall under COLA to seating 

• $1,000 for year 6 awards ($500 for 2021, $500 for 2022) 
 
We also started discussions on whether to run Festa, Yarralumla Primary School’s Fete, in 2023. If you would be 
interested in joining an organising committee please contact us at yarralumlaprimaryevents@gmail.com 
 
FATHERS DAY STALL 

Thanks so much to everyone who donated gifts, bought gifts and 
volunteered on the stall. It was a really fun morning. We hope the lucky 
men enjoyed their gifts. Apparently dark chocolate is a big favourite out 
there… duly noted for next year. 
 
We raised $182.35 to support sick, injured and orphaned wombats 
through ACT Wildlife. We also raised $830.95 towards the P&C 
fundraising. 
 
 
 

 
SALE AT THE UNIFORM SHOP  
 
3 SECOND HAND SKIRTS, SKORTS, SHORTS, LEGGINGS AND/OR TROUSERS FOR $10 
Kid’s outgrown their clothes, ready to move into summer uniform? We have lots of preloved items at our shop. 
Come in now and grab a bargain. Doing a spring clean? We welcome second hand donations in good condition all 
year round. 
  
Please note the uniform shop will be shut this week due to the pupil free day. Other Fridays it is open 8:30 to 9am. 
Thanks to our new volunteers. We need at least 3 more. If you are able to help please email uniform@ypspandc.com 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
TERM 4 P&C MEETING DATE TBC 
 
DISCO- FRIDAY EVENING 2nd DECEMBER 
 
 
We hope you have a wonderful week 
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Pupil Free Day – Term 3 
ACT Public schools have continued to face workload pressures with higher than usual staff and student absences due 
to the ongoing presence of COVID-19 and seasonal flu in the community. 
 
This has often meant school leaders and teachers are taking extra class time to cover staff absences.  We value and 
appreciate everyone’s commitment to our students during these challenging times. 
 
We expect these workforce pressures will continue through the colder months of the year. 
 
The Education Directorate is supporting ACT public schools to manage their extra workloads and two staff planning 
days in term 3.  These days will give teachers the time for lesson planning and administrative tasks that they cannot 
do while on class. 
 
Our school will hold staff planning (pupil free) day on: 
 

• Friday 9 September 2022 (week 8) 
 
Where possible, we ask that students do not attend school on these days. Students who can't stay at home will be 
able to attend school and be supervised while undertaking general learning activities. Please confirm via phone on 
(02) 6142 3250 or email info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au if your child will be attending school on this day 
 
 

PBL (Positive Behaviour for Learning) 
 

I have compiled the data for the months of August and it is as follows: 

SAFE: 388 

TEAM PLAYER: 157 

ACTIVE LEARNER: 465 

RESPECTFUL: 280 

Five students have reached the milestone of 50 eStars and fourteen students and have achieved the 100 eStar 

milestone. Once a student reaches 50, they are presented with YPS bouncy ball which is a popular choice for 

handball. The 100 eStar milestone means the student receives a bronze STAR pin to wear on their uniforms. I am 

currently working with our online data collection people to ensure that these eStars are cumulative over the 

students time at school. Hopefully the system can be modified to allow that to happen.  

Our captains speak at each Monday morning gathering under COLA and the message this week was: 

This week’s STAR value is SAFE. Wearing your hat, keeping hands and feet to ourselves, having shoelaces tied, using 

equipment properly and being safe online are all examples of things you can do to be SAFE at school. They then 

called for volunteers from the crowd to give examples of being safe.  

This means that the focus for next week will be TEAM PLAYER. With winter sports coming to an end, perhaps you can 

talk to your students about how they can be part of the family team by helping with jobs around the home; or by 

turning out the lights the first time they are asked at bedtime       

Have a restful weekend and keep being STARS.  

Deb 
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PLEASE check if some of it belongs at your home!  We currently have a large number of named and unnamed school 
jumpers, jackets, hats and lunch boxes/drink bottles in our lost property. If your child is missing some items of school 
clothing or other possessions please have your child look in lost property near the Library.  
 
Please help us to reduce the amount of lost property we collect. Ensure all of your child’s clothing and possessions 
are clearly marked with their name. Remember, writing fades with washing and secondhand clothing needs 
renaming with your child’s name.  
 
Please check bags at the end of the day to see if things are coming home!  Also if your child accidently brings home 
clothing that is not theirs please return it to school promptly.  

 

Information on Quickweb Payments via our School Web Page 

 
Yarralumla Primary School has an online payment option, using a Westpac service called Quickweb. You can go to 
our school website: http://www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au/payment and make a payment to the school’s bank 
account. There will be a link that will redirect you to our Westpac Quickweb site. 
 
Payments can be made using a credit/debit card, for any school event, or financial contribution. The information you 
complete on the form will enable us to accurately identify the funds and the purpose. The terminology used is listed 
below: 
 
Family key: your family’s identifier, first five letters of your last name and the first letter of your first name. 
 
Student key: usually the first five letters of the students last name and first letter of his/her first name. 
 
Fee Codes: an event identifier for which you depositing funds . This will be found on the correspondence sent home 
with your student. 
 
Payments can also be made by EFTPOS at the Front Office Any queries please do not hesitate to contact the front 
office on 6142 3250 
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ACT Council of Parents & Citizens Associations Transition to School Forum for Parents 

and Carers – 15 September 

The ACT Council of Parents & Citizens Associations Transition to School Forum for Parents and Carers is for parents 

and carers of children starting preschool or kindergarten in 2023. This live webinar provides information about early 

education transitions – what the research tells us, important ways to prepare and support children, and 

understanding the school-family partnership. 

The forum is on Thursday 15 September from 7:30 pm to 8:30 pm. Register now. 

Attachments: 

• Transition to School Forum flyer (513 kb Word) 

Contact Marina Spurgin, ACT Council of P&C Associations on 02 6241 5759 or earlylearning@actparents.org.au. 

 

2022 Climate Choices Schools Awards – nominate today 

Due 31 October 2022 

The annual Climate Choices Schools Awards (previously known as the Actsmart Schools Sustainability Awards) is 

hosted by the Environment Planning and Sustainable Development Directorate’s Sustainable Schools Program. 

Schools play an important role in teaching sustainability practices and concepts, and the impact of this teaching 

spreads beyond the classroom walls to the broader community. 

The Climate Choices Schools Awards recognises the people, projects and schools that are making a difference. If this 

sounds like you or someone you know – a teacher, student, group or school-community member – nominate them 

for an award. Learn more about the award categories on the Everyday Climate Choices website. Nominate 

online by 11.59 pm, Monday 31 October 2022. 

Contact Madeleine Gisz on 02 620 52538 or madeleine.gisz@act.gov.au. 

 

Register for Mix 106.3 Pack the Bus – Christmas fundraising activity by 31 October 

Due 31 October 2022 

Transport Canberra and Mix 106.3 invite schools to participate in the Christmas community activity: Pack the Bus. 

Schools can host donation collection points for new toys and non-perishable food items. At a prearranged date 

between 28 November and 18 December, Santa will drive a bus to each school and children and parents will help 

Pack the Bus. 

This year’s event is collecting for Communities at Work, an organisation that distributes food parcels and toys to 

Canberra families in need. For more information or to register your school, email promotions@canberrafm.com.au. 

Registrations close on 31 October 2022. 

Attachments: 

• 2022 Pack the Bus invitation to schools (4.5 MB PDF) 

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMkc-urpzkvGdwiWlcZ45LhRVB5f2sZ98i2
https://actedu.sharepoint.com/:w:/r/sites/Intranet-Education/Shared%20Documents/20220906%20-%20SB%20-%20W8A13%20-%20Transition%20to%20school%20flyer.docx?d=w358eb62f6dee425fbefe1c9909b26f3b&csf=1&web=1&e=DZU6q9
mailto:earlylearning@actparents.org.au
https://www.climatechoices.act.gov.au/events-news/events/climate-choices-schools-awards/
https://form.act.gov.au/smartforms/servlet/SmartForm.html?formCode=1565
https://form.act.gov.au/smartforms/servlet/SmartForm.html?formCode=1565
mailto:madeleine.gisz@act.gov.au
mailto:promotions@canberrafm.com.au
https://actedu.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/Intranet-Education/Shared%20Documents/20220906%20-%20SB%20-%20W8A25%20-%202022%20Pack%20The%20Bus_A4_SchoolInvite.pdf?csf=1&web=1&e=6NuoP3


Contact Kelly Amsteins on Kelly.Amsteins@act.gov.a 

 

 

 

.  
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